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Blessings to our dearly beloved Cor-Episcopi, Priests, Parish Managing Committee Members, and all the faithful—especially
members of the MGOCSM.

Dearly beloved,

The MGOCSM is one of the most dynamic spiritual organizations of our Church and it plays a crucial role in nurturing our
youth in the values and teachings of Christ. The MGOCSM Council of 2012-2014 has been working with local clergy to
effectively coordinate Area and Diocesan Ministry Projects and we sincerely thank them for their dedication and commitment
in services to the Church over the past two years. We hereby appoint the following individuals as Representatives in the
Diocesan MGOCSM Council from 2015 through 2017:

Mr. Jason Abraham (California & Arizona) Mr. Jerry Idicula (Detroit)
Ms. Ashley Varghese (Edmonton & Seattle) Mr. Matthew Poozhikunnel (Chicago)
Ms. Steffi Abraham (Houston, San Antonio, Austin) Mr. Nithin Varghese (Florida)
Mr. Austin Cherian (Dallas & Oklahoma) Mr. Jiboey Abraham (Atlanta)

Along with new leadership, MGOCSM Unit Registration is an important part of the proper functioning of the Diocesan
MGOCSM. The annual MGOCSM Unit Registration for each parish must be completed by November 15, 2014. The registration
fee of $100.00 and the form attached to this kalpana must be completed and submitted to the Diocesan MGOCSM General
Secretary, Rev. Fr. Joel Mathew at 430 Glen Park Drive, Missouri City, TX 75489. Only those parishes registered as units will
receive delegate seats to attend the annual Leadership Camp in 2015; therefore, all units should register punctually and
ensure their representation among the delegates from both Dioceses within North America.

The 15th National MGOCSM Leadership Camp will be held in New York from Wednesday, July 22nd through 25th, 2015. A local
committee is working diligently to effectively plan and organize the camp. We are seeking the prayers of all the faithful,
especially MGOCSM members, for the success of this camp. We are pleased to see the progressive growth of this Student
Ministry within our Diocese and hope for even greater success in the years to come.

May the intercessions of St. Gregorios of Parumala, the patron saint of MGOCSM be a fortress for us all.

Your Shepherd in Christ,

Alexios Eusebius Metropolitan


